

British Amateur Boxing Association Limited Via Teams 8th April 2024, 10.30-12.00 Board meeting minutes

In attendance

Jason Glover (GB Boxing Chair)
Matt Holt (GB Boxing CEO)
David Chadwick (Independent Director)
Lucy Walker (Independent Director)
Christine Ohuruogu (Independent Director)
Richard Brooke (England Boxing Director)
Colin Metson (Welsh Boxing Director)
Paul Thorogood (Welsh Boxing Director)
Craig McEvoy (Boxing Scotland Director)

Fran Houghton (UK Sport, Performance Advisor)
Rob McCracken (GB Boxing, Performance Director)
Rebecca Edginton (GB Boxing, Performance Manager)
Meagan Bradley (taking minutes)

1. Welcome and Introductions

The Chair welcomed everyone to the board and confirmed the meeting was quorate. The Chair thanked everyone for coming together so quickly for this special board meeting.

2. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Richard Brooke.

3. Declarations of Interest

Declarations of interest were received from MH in relation to his respective role with World Boxing.







4. Amy Broadhurst

The Chair directed the board to the report in the board papers. The Chair informed the board that Amy Broadhurst is a boxer who has previously competed for Ireland, but it also a British citizen with a British Passport and has reached out to GB Boxing to enquire about the possibility of competing for GB Boxing at the final qualifier and if successful the Olympic Games at 60kg with the following recent competitive record:

- 2022 Commonwealth Games 60kg Gold
- 2022 European Championships 64kg Gold
- 2022 World Championships 64kg Gold

The Chair emphasised the point that the of GB Boxing is to win Olympic medals. The Chair informed the board that all other relevant parties had approved the change of nationality from Ireland to Great Britain, including the Irish Athletic Boxing Association (IABA), the Olympic Federation of Ireland (OFI), the British Olympic Association (BOA) and the Paris Boxing Unit (PBU). Should the GB Boxing board agree to the change, were Amy Broadhurst to be selected and to qualify, then ratification would be required from the IOC Executive Board.

Following further discussion, each director voted on the proposal as recommended and all directors voted in favour of the change of nationality.

5. Any other business

No other business was raised.

ENDS



